The Green Valley Learning Fund

Green Valley Elementary School

Wednesday, November 14, 2018
Board Meeting

Executive Board Meeting
ATTENDEES: Donna Grim, Debbie McCabe, Vickie Mossler, Lisa Coburn, Michelle Yewell, Jessica Battaglia, Nan Houghton, Jen Sanders, Karen Damaschino, Chelsea Fisher, Wendy Allard, Erica Sosnick, Sherry Muniz, Tom McCloskey
Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Vickie Mossler
Meeting Minutes 

-The minutes from the October 18, 2018 board meeting and the action without meeting from September 13, 2018 were reviewed. Michelle Yewell motioned to approve the minutes. Donna Grim second, all were in favor.
Confidentiality Review/Discussion
This previously signed document was reviewed and discussed by all in attendance.
Financial Report
-The Balance Sheet and the Profit and Loss Statement were reviewed. 
-Disbursements were reviewed.  Vickie Mossler asked for a motion to approve check numbers 4484 thru 4486 in the amount of $33,704.56.  Donna Grim second, all were in favor.
-Sherry Muniz discussed the audit she conducted for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2017.

-A discussion on where to keep reserve funds concluded that we should store it somewhere that makes more interest.  Wendy Allard proposed that we break out the reserve amount in the following three ways:

40% in cash


30% in short term CD


30% in 1-15 month CD

-Wendy Allard would like to solicit corporations to grant fund 3 months of our annual budget in reserve as restricted net assets.  This way we can utilize our currently reserved funds.  We would not be able to utilize these donated funds as freely, but they could be disencumbered for emergencies agreed upon by a contract. 

Apex Fun Run Update/Recap

-Students and teachers were happy with how the event went. The lessons from the energetic athletes were very positive. 

-Collection is 97% complete.


-Some new features in the donation system allowed for smoother collection. 

- The event took in $66,331.92 in total pledges before removing expenses.  $71,752.03 was pledged last year, but we only collected 95% finishing with $68,209.36.  The agreed upon split of funds last year was 52% to Green Valley and 48% to Apex.  We were guaranteed $42, 000 this year.  The agreed upon split this year was 62% of the funds to Green Valley and 48% to Apex, however, the guaranteed $42,000 is more.  It is important to note that Green Valley has less students this year, but 358 students participated. Based on the results, there was an increase in participation.  The average amount per participating student raised was $85 vs. last year’s $83.
-See attached flyer for more statistics on the event.
Teacher Grants 
-Tom McCloskey came to discuss the goal of Site council.  The main goal is supporting academic achievement at Green Valley from science to garden.  They use test score trends to gauge if the current policies are working effectively.  
-Tom mentioned that there is a 2:1 ratio of technology to student.  Many schools have a 1:1 ratio.

-The parent surveys are used to revamp the goals based on parent opinion.  Site Council had a brain storming session for use of the available funds to implement these concepts.

-Donna suggested that the new library will need books as we will weed through the current 30 books per student to remove outdated and damaged books. 
Auction
-Teacher treats will go live for online bidding on December 3rd, 2018.  It will be completed by the winter break, so it can be given as holiday gifts.
-Wendy Allard discussed a giving board to be displayed at the auction, so parents can have more control over where their money is going. Some ideas for the board are as follows: library, kinder yard, modernization furnishings, teacher grants.
-Ticket costs will be $140 (super early bird), $150 (early bird), $160 (full price).  This will ensure making a small profit on the ticket sales. 

-The auction is on a Friday this year and we are being charged much less for the venue as a result. 
Meeting Adjourned at 9:16pm by Vickie Mossler
-Minutes respectfully submitted by Jessica Battaglia, Learning Fund Secretary, Green Valley Elementary School 
